

April 30, 2024

Patrick Lemal Area Manager, Hants NS Department of Public Works, PO Box 160 Windsor, Nova Scotia BON 2T0

Dear Mr. Lemal,

Through an official motion of Municipal Council, East Hants request that Public Works complete a review of the cross culvert between Charles Drive and Mackenzie Lane along East Uniacke Road, and the bridge at South Uniacke Road. Local residents have noted ground water overtaking the top surface of the roadway at both of these locations. For the culvert, it may require resizing the diameter, and for the bridge, it may require a base elevation.

These adaptions are required due to climate changes, where we are experiencing new peak flows that are projected to occur more frequently in the future.

Your attention on this matter would be appreciated and the Municipality of East Hants looks forward to working with your team on this item and other opportunities for improvement as they arise.

Sincerely,

Jesse Hulsman, P.Eng

Director of Infrastructure & Operations

Municipality of East Hants

e: John MacDonald, MLA for Hants East